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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C 

)  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Brother Knight Bob Marsh      David Kim – Felipe Fernandez’s Friend 

Santos Savcedo – Benjamin Servin’s Uncle      Reynalda – Benjamin Servin’s Aunt 

 

 

Horace Castro (chemo therapy)     George Kubeck     Deacon Del 

Al Castellano      John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Rudy Rodgers (shoulder surgery) – Bobby Velasquez’s Nephew 

Tammi Mukai (pray for her soul) – Willy Aguilar’s Friend 

Manuel Cevallos (recovery) – Benjamin Servin’s Father-in-Law 

Ruben Moreno (accident recovery)      Juan Rojas (surgery recovery) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend 

Engracia Monzon (98 years old) – Benjamin Servin’s Relative 

Juana Morales (for improved health) – Carlos Ramirez’s Friend 

Enrico Delfin (cure for lung cancer) – Felipe Fernandez’s Uncle-in-Law      Fr. Aaron’s Mother 

Jim Cooper (prostate cancer) – Bill Mead’s Father-in-Law 

Ricardo Lustado’s Mother – Arthur Castro’s Friend 

   Toni Cholewinski     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      

Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 

      

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

January Meeting 

                Dennis J. Montoya          

$40.00 

 

 February Meeting = $50.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 

 

"You shall love the Lord, your God, with all your heart, with all your being, with all your strength 

and with all your mind" 

 

Hello Brothers, 

  

 In February we get the chance to emphasize love in our lives.  We celebrate love in our 

families on Valentine's Day, and that is very special.  However, we also really celebrate our love for 

God and his love for us as Lent begins.  During Lent we recall all our transgressions that may 

separate us from God's love and take steps to improve our relationship through prayer, fasting and 

almsgiving.  We also recall the unconditional love Jesus Christ had for us by dying on a cross for our 

sins even though he was innocent.  We are called to stand Into the Breach and do our best to imitate 

God's unconditional love with family, friends and all those we meet.  We may not always be perfect, 

but God will recognize sincere effort as we try to grow in holiness. 

 

 Thank you for making such a great start to 2023 with your service!  Thanks for helping serve 

our neediest neighbors during our HOPE food distributions.  Also, thank you for stepping up and 

supporting Deacon Jerry's Knights of Columbus warm clothing drive.  The bridal room was full of 

all sorts of clothing and shoe donations from the weekends of Jan 14/15 and 21/22.   Deacon Jerry 

and his wife are very appreciative of your support as well.  When we come together as a group, we 

can accomplish great things.  As Pope Benedict XVI said "We are not made for comfort, we are 

made for greatness". 

 

 This month, we have many more wonderful activities planned including our special Delta 

Church Membership Drive on Feb 18/19, Solidarity Walk against human trafficking on Feb 7, and 

our world famous Fish Frys beginning on Feb 24.  Check out the calendar in this month's newsletter 

and make sure you join your brothers in Charity, Unity and Fraternity.   

 

God Bless you and your families. 

 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

                                                                

 

 



 

 

 

                    For the Love of God 
                          (Actually Gods Love for Us) 

 
 

Psalm 103: 10-14: He does not treat us as our sins deserve or repay us according to our iniquities. 

For as high as the heavens are above the earth, so great is His love for those who fear Him; as far 

as the east is from the west, so far has he removed our transgressions from us. As a father has 

compassion on his children, so the Lord has compassion on those who fear him for he knows how we 

are formed. 
 

Psalm 130: 3-4 If you O Lord, kept a record of sins, who could stand? But with you there is 

forgiveness. 
 

Isaiah: 43:18-19 forget the former things; do not dwell on the past 43: 24-25 but you worry me 

with your sins and your offenses. I am He who blots out your transgressions, for my own sake, and 

remembers your sins no more. 
  
Isaiah 44: 22 I have swept away your offences like a cloud, your sins like the morning mist. 

Return to me, for I have redeemed you. 
 

John 8: 34-35-36 Jesus replied, “I tell you the truth, everyone who sins is a slave to sin. Now a slave 

has no permanent place in the family, but a son belongs to it forever. So if the “Son sets you free, 

you will be free indeed.” 
 

Acts 10:43 all the prophets testify about Him that everyone who believes in Him receives 

forgiveness of sins through His name. 
 

IJohn1:7-9 but if we walk in the light, as He is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and 

the blood of Jesus His Son, purifies us from all sin. 9- If we confess our sins, He is faithful and 

just and will forgive us our sins and purify us from all unrighteousness. 
 

 There is nothing we can do to earn forgiveness. The price for our sins has already been paid 

by the precious blood of Jesus. Scripture tells us that God has made the way for us. With an honest 

confession and an acknowledgement of the truth we will be forgiven. “Here I am Lord, please purify 

me with the blood of Jesus and forgive me for what I have done. In your faithfulness and justice, 

please make me clean.” God demonstrated his love for us by sending His Son to die on the cross for 

our sins and therefore reconciling us to Him. 
 

Happy Valentines Day 



 

 

 

Dear Brothers Knights, 
 

 I hope all of you are doing well. Thanks to all the knights and their families who helped with 

warm clothing drive last month. This was a big success. The following are the events in this month:  

1. Friday February 3rd: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7:00am 

2. Saturday February 4th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7:00 am. 

3. Saturday/Sunday, February 18th/19th: Delta Church Drive. Knights are needed at all 

doors for the all masses. Please sign up to help. 

4. Sunday February 5th: A 10-Week Spiritual Exercises of ST. Ignatius of Loyola at St. Peter 

Chanel Church every Sunday starting February 5th, from 1:30pm – 3:30 pm. For more details call 

(562)924 7591. 

5. Tuesday February 7th: Solidarity walk and Prayer vigil against human trafficking from 7:00 

pm to 8:30 pm at the church. Knights are needed to help in setting up for the event and pass out the 

candles. 

6. Sunday February 12th: Corporate Communion at 8 am mass. 

7. Thursday February 16th: Planning meeting at 7 pm in classroom 6. 

8. Friday February 17th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7:00 am. 

9. Saturday February 18th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7:00 am. 

10. Saturday February 18th: Exemplification and a reception will take place in the church hall 

after 5 pm mass. All knights are encouraged to attend. 

11. Tuesday February 21st: Shrove Tuesday- Pancake breakfast for the students. Help is 

needed starting at 5:30 am.  

12.  Wednesday February 22nd: Ash Wednesday. 

13.  Friday February 24th: Fish fry. Set-up starts at 4pm. Please sign up to help. 

14.  Tuesday February 27th: Member meeting in the Ed Building at 6:30 pm. 

 Stay safe and remain blessed. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 The drawing winner for early dues payment went to Brother Louis Bloch. Dennis J Montoya 

name was drawn for Good of the Order, but unfortunately, he was not present. Next month’s drawing 

will be for $50.00. 

 

 Thank you to all the brothers who have paid their annual dues from the emailed statement. 

You saved a lot of time and expense printing, folding, envelope stuffing, stamping, and mailing. 

  

 Our Council now has 156 members, with 110 being regular members, 3 have “Honorary” 

status, and 43 have “Honorary Life” status. “Honorary” status is bestowed by Supreme Council on 

members who have at least 25 years of consecutive service and turn 65 years old. “Honorary Life” 

status is then achieved when an Honorary member turns 70. 

 

The Special Assessments included with this year’s dues included: 

 $2.00 for Culture of Life, which supports activities at Supreme for protection of the unborn. 

 $3.65, which is a State Council fund assisting brother Knights in financial need 

 $5.00 to assist brother Knights in our Council who have financial hardship for dues payment 

 $10.00 for Ukraine Relief Fund. All funds collected go to Supreme for refugee assistance. 

 

 Thank you, also, to those of you who returned your Fraternal Survey Forms, as the 

information contained in them is very important for Supreme to maintain our designation as an IRS 

recognized charity. This form has changed significantly from previous years due to the Faith in 

Action programs, which include activities specific to Faith, Family, Community, and Life. 

  

 Stay on the lookout for details about our Lenten Fish Frys, which will begin February 24. 

Our diners are looking forward to the fellowship of indoor dining once again. Be sure to tell all your 

friends, as we need to have good turnouts. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our Business Meeting on February 28th.   
 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
 

 

 
  

  

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

7th SOLIDARITY WALK & PRAYER VIGIL 6:55 PM 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

12th CORPORATE COMMUNION MASS – Followed with Breakfast 8:00 AM 

14th “VALENTINF’S DAY”  

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th PLANNING MEETING - Rm 6 7:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

18th & 19th DELTA MEMBERSHIP DRIVE after Masses 

20th “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

21st SHROVE TUESDAY – School Breakfast Set-Up 5:30 AM 

22nd “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th FISH FRY 5:00 – 7:00 PM 

28th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM  

 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd FISH FRY 5:00 – 7:00 PM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

10th FISH FRY 5:00 – 7:00 PM 

12th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 2:00 AM 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th FISH FRY 5:00 – 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

28th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

28th  CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

31st FISH FRY 5:00 – 7:00 PM 



 

 

My Brothers, 

 Christmas and New Year’s was so hectic and personal issues are creeping up and not 

resolving.  By the time January 13th came around, I was a wreck. 

 

 Exhausted and tired, I made it to Adoration in January and sat with our Lord for an 

hour. This was the first time that I had been to Adoration in many months. Gazing upon the 

Eucharist, telling the Lord all of my sorrows, all of my worries, helps to calm my body and 

mind. Sometimes at Adoration, I will weep and then after weeping, doze off in the comfort of our 

Lord. Adoration really should not be one of the Catholic Church's most keep secrets for our busy and 

hectic lives. Everyone should know about the grace of sitting with our Lord in Adoration. 

 

 If people knew the power of sitting in the presence of our Lord in the Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament, the church would be packed full of people seeking our Lord. Whenever the 

storms of life are getting too great to handle, Christ is there in the Eucharist to remind us of the grace 

and mercy of God.  Christ reminds us that he is in our little boat. Like the Apostles who were 

frightened by the storm while Jesus slept, Jesus will either calm the storm or guide us through it. I 

would prefer that Jesus always calm the storm, but that isn't usually the case. More often than not, he 

brings me through it. 

 I do my very best to trust in God.  I know that he is faithful even when I am not faithful. But 

I usually find that I have my "Plan B" in my back pocket just in case God is taking his time with my 

request. When I don't get what I want, I start executing my plan. And that is when I find myself most 

uneasy; when my will and God's will do not align. I might as well be walking down the road of life 

with one shoe on and one shoe off. 

 

 When I re-align my will to God's Will, I am more at peace. Life may or may not being 

getting any easier, but my perspective on it changes.   

 

 I am certain that I am not alone in experiencing these emotions. This is where I cherish being 

part of a Fraternal order. I have brothers who believe in Christ and the Real Presence of the Eucharist 

who will pray for me, support me and help me succeed. I in turn am able to pray for my Brothers and 

to build them up. This Council is a gift of God's love to us. Let us continue to pray for one another 

and build one another up and encourage each other in Christ. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Recorder 



 

                        

PURIFICATION 
By 

 

 

 

 

 

 Maybe I should have called this story “GOAT,” meaning “GREATEST OF ALL TIME!” 

Why? All the greatest do it. The greatest writers edit, revise, and rewrite their work repeatedly. 

Famous musicians practice, practice, and practice again. Olympic athletes discipline themselves for 

four years, training, six or seven days each week. Noted chefs redo their famous delicious dishes 

again and again. The best artists work on a painting painstakingly until it is just right! 

  

 Professional photographers use the best equipment and are willing to awake before dawn or 

stay with a scene until twilight or stay up most of the night to get the right photo. Some actors or 

imitators of famous folks study biographies and films and interview family members and friends of a 

person they are portraying before rehearsing scenes over and over just to get their character right, to 

walk in the person’s shoes. In short, we purify ourselves to be the best we can be! 

 

 Of the world’s three religions of the book, namely Christianity, Islam, and Judaism, only one 

has a God who became man. Sinless Jesus Christ prepared Himself in the desert for His final act. 

There for forty long days and nights, He purified Himself by constant fasting and praying to His 

Father. He was ready to meet and defeat the evil one, the Devil. Lent, a name which comes from the 

Middle English word “Lente or Lenten,” which originally meant “spring,” became our Christian way 

of following Him. Spring is the time of the year when the dead of winter gives way to new life. 

  

 Just as the most dedicated in all walks of life, we Christians from the very beginning through 

the present seek to purify ourselves to celebrate the greatest feast of the year, Easter! The Church 

tells us to follow the Old Testament disciplines of fasting, praying, and almsgiving to God and our 

neighbor. 

 

 Our ultimate reward is Eternal Life with our Creator and all of our loved ones who have 

gone before us marked with the sign of faith. For me the greatest humans who have walked the face 

of the Earth are not necessarily the most famous or well known. They are those humble souls who 

have been purified before being united with pure love, which we call God! However, since we are all 

sinners, let’s come to Jesus as we are! I wish everyone a blessed Lent and Easter! 

 

THE END 
 



 

 

 

Brothers Knights, 

 

 Happy February. In a few short weeks we will once again enter the liturgical season of Lent. 

With that in mind, I have two things for you to consider in the upcoming weeks as you prepare for 

Lent: 

 

1. Offer a weekly day of fasting for the unborn in addition to Ash Wednesday and Good 

Friday. The holocaust of abortion continues to ripple through our country and even seems to 

be accelerating in some states in the post Roe era. Abortion or infanticide/homicide is one of 

the sins that cry out to the Lord in vengeance and we must engage in reparation to atone for 

the sins of our country. Now back to fasting. By fasting I don’t necessarily mean food, but I 

mean fasting from something that is pleasurable that would cause you to suffer to unite 

yourself with Christ. For example, if you golf on Fridays, perhaps you skip it for seven 

Fridays. For myself, food is a cross so I strive to at least refrain from food for the first six 

hours of my day but go longer if I can. Although prayerful meditation should be our first line 

of defense when we get close to falling, I would be withholding information from you if I 

didn’t say that a hot cup of tea does wonders too! Did you know that you can practice fasting 

or abstinence outside of Lent as well? Many Catholics still use Fridays as a day to offer a 

sacrifice to the Lord since this was the day of the week when he entered into his Passion. 

2. Consecrate yourself to Saint Joseph on March 19th. Even if you joined us during 2021, you 

can always reaffirm your consecration. This is a 33 day process following the book written 

by Father Donald Calloway, MIC, entitled Consecration to St. Joseph: The Wonders of Our 

Spiritual Father. Consider including your children and grandchildren in this wonderful 

consecration. If you want to consecrate yourself and your family on March 19, you must 

begin the process by February 15th, 2023. The book can be ordered here: 

https://shopmercy.org/consecration-to-st-joseph-the-wonders-of-our-spiritual-father.html 

 

May God Bless Us All, 

Kevin Alcaino 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

https://shopmercy.org/consecration-to-st-joseph-the-wonders-of-our-spiritual-father.html


 

Rick Tkach GK     Willy Aguilar     Curt Briskorn     Dante Garcia     Felipe Fernandez 

Jerome Costa     Carlos Ramirez     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Mike Mercer 

Bill Mead     Frank Faecke     David Hallum     Curtis Fuller     Louis Bloch     Chris Nsor 

Anthony Bucag     Benjamin Servin     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Bill Serb PGK 

David Dunn    

 

 
 

 
 

 

Medardo Robles 2/1 Bob Sgobba 2/3 Frank Reis 2/11 

Arthur Castro 2/12 John Muellerleile 2/17 Don Gargiulo PGK 2/19 

  

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are over half way this Fraternal Year, we still need 9 new members. On February 18/19 

we conducting our Delta Church Membership Drive. We need all of your support, by your presence 

on all the masses at St. Irenaeus Church. Please call me, email or text. We also have a sign-up 

website Click on “Sign-Up for Membership Drive” below. 
 

Sign-up for Membership Drive 
 

 Remember that; membership to the Knights of Columbus is open to men 18 years of age or 

older who are “practical” (that is, practicing) Catholic in union with the Holy See. “Practical 

Catholic” means; Catholic who accepts the teaching authority of the Catholic Church on matters of 

faith and morals, aspires to live in accord with the Precepts of the Catholic Church and is in good 

standing in the Catholic Church. 
 

 It is easy to use the online membership: kofc.org/joinus 
 

 On Saturday, March 11, after the 5:00 PM mass, we will have our first CUF Exemplification 

(Charity, Unify, Fraternity). This is the time for all of our non 3rd degree brothers to complete their 

full Knighthood degree. Call me if you have any questions. 
 

Vivat Jesus!                                                                         

Rolly Arenz 

PGK-DD128

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://click.signupgenius.com/f/a/BMsu2XPigEC0_zpXoY9qsQ~~/AAFPrwA~/RgRltKjVP0REaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2lnbnVwZ2VuaXVzLmNvbS9nby84MDUwQzQ5QThBODJCQTBGNDktZGVsdGElMkYxMzk3MjMyMTJXA3NwY0IKY8jVI9JjXafLlFIScmFyZW56QHZlcml6b24ubmV0WAQAAAAD
http://kofc.org/joinus


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Arthur Castro 562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C)  
   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

 

mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


